MINISTRY OF EDUCATION, HERITAGE & ARTS

Quality Education for Change, Peace and Progress

Marela House, 19 Thurston Street, Suva, Fiji Islands, Private Mail Bag, Government Buildings, Suva.
Ph: (679) 3314477 Fax: (679) 3303511

Our Reference: ESU M1/2 13th March, 2017.

The Secretary

Fiji Primary School Athletics Association
G.P.O.Box 2210

Government Buildings

Suva.

Dear Mr.Bower

RE: 2017 Annual Divisional FMF Championships Approval

Greetings from the Ministry of Education, Heritage and Arts.
Your request letter dated March 27 on the subject captioned is acknowledged.

Please note that approval is hereby granted for the Fiji Primary Schools Athletics
Association to hold its Annual Divisional FMF Championships on the following dates

and venues:

No | Division Date Venue

1 Western 3rd — 4th November, 2017. Churchill Park,
Friday & Saturday (Week 10,Term 3) Lautoka.

2 Northern 10th — 11th November, 2017. Subrail Park,
Friday & Saturday (Week 11, Term 3) Labasa.

3 Central 17th -~ 18th November, 2017. ANZ Stadium,
Friday & Saturday (Week 12, Term 3) Suva.

Approval is granted on the following conditions:
1. Teaching and learning time must not be compromised.
2. Parental consent must be sought prior to student’s participation.
3. A qualified first aid team to be present at the grounds in the duration of the
two days competition in the three different venues above.

Also note that the welfare and safety of students and teachers involved in the
preparation and duration of this event is under the full responsibility of Fiji Primary
Schools Athletics Association.

ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO BE ADDRESSED TO THE PERMANENT SECRETARY OF EDUCATION
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Wishing Fiji Primary School Athletics Association the very best in this endeavour.
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Iowane P-Tiko [Mr]
Pe}hﬁmantzs&retarv for Education, Heritage and Arts

Distribution: DSP
DSPS
Director Primary
DEO Western
DEO Northern
DEQ Central
SEO Suva
SEQ Nausori
SEO Nadroga/Navosa
SEO Lautoka/Nadi/Yasawa
SEO Ba/Tavua
SEO Ra
SEO Macuata/Bua
SEO Cakaudrove

ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO BE ADDRESSED TO THE PERMANENT SECERETARY OF EDUCATION



